

Hall Campus | 2535 Lanier Tech Drive | Gainesville, Georgia 30507 p: 770-533-7030 | 678-989-3107

Office of the President

December 16, 2021

Dr. Belle Wheelan Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

I hope this letter finds you well.

Please be advised that Lanier Technical College has decided to terminate its Pharmacy Technology program group. This program group includes the following awards:

- Pharmacy Technology AAS Degree
- Pharmacy Technology Diploma
- Pharmacy Technology TCC
- Pharmacy Assistant TCC

A teach-out plan is enclosed, along with supporting documentation.

Should you have any questions or require more information, please contact me, or our liaison to the Commission, Dr. Joanne Tolleson, at <a href="mailto:jtolleson@laniertech.edu">jtolleson@laniertech.edu</a> or 678-341-6640.

Sincerely,

Jewelly D. M. Torold

Timothy D. McDonald, M.B.A.

President

km

Enclosures: Teach-Out Plan, State Board Approval, Notification to Students, Matrix of Enrolled Students, Notification to Faculty, Notification to Staff, Instructor Employment Prospects

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson